October 1, 2012
To:
East Haddam Economic Development Commission

From:
Peter Simmons

Subj:
Economic Development Progress Report #9 – September 2012
1. DEEP Sunrise Resort: been in discussion with DEEP staff.  DEEP is exploring several options for re-activating the property.  Nothing “concrete” to discuss as of yet.  Will stay in contact.
2. Business Development

a. Coffee House: Received preliminary DOT approval.  Coordinating with DPH for a new screening opinion regarding the Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (CPCN); At their 9/25 meeting, Town P & Z approved the subzone change within the IG Zone.
b. Advised Two Town businesses on state financing programs (Small Business Express Program and Job Expansion Tax Credit Program).
c. Norpro site: continuing to follow the private acquisition and reuse of the Norpro site for major expansion of a Town business.  Likely to be the first Town Tax Abatement Program applicant.
d. Cameron Family Farm: planning a visit to the Cameron Family Farm to view their poultry processing business.  Farm processes poultry for consumption by the purchaser.  Looking to explore viability of a commercial poultry processing business (nearest known processor is in New Milford).
3. Grant Activity
a. Supported the Land Use Office application for a Main Street Investment Grant in the amount of$500,000 for the completion of sidewalks in Moodus Village to improve pedestrian safety.
b. Researching and drafting organizational structure for agricultural development authority to manage the Harris Farm
c. Reviewing feasibility of Town application to CT Dept of Ag for Farm Viability Grant assistance (application due Nov 2012).
d. Advising arts-oriented business on State DECD grant application requirements.  Drafting support letter for application.

4. CONNDOT Coordination

a. Mobility Project: continued to coordinate activities with CONNDOT.  Coordinating improvements with affected property owners.  Prepared and dispatched notification letters to immediately affected property owners in the village and prepared a legal noticed for newsprint publication to generally alert residents of the planned construction
b. Swing Bridge: coordinating signatures of both selectmen (East Haddam/Haddam) for the joint letter to State DOT and DEEP
c. Met with DOT staff regarding the reconstruction of the two Succur Brook bridges on Norwich Road in the vacinity of Ray Hill Road.  Construction to begin in July 2013.  Coordination with the businesses using Norwich Road as their transportation route is critical.  Will draft a letter to area businesses updating them of the DOT project.
5. Upcoming Activities

a. Joe Janecek, Sanibel Meeting

b. Ray of Light Farm Follow up

NSTR = Nothing Significant to Report


